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Shipley’s Crossing Clubhouse
April 28, 2020 – Zoom Meeting


1. Meeting was held via Video Conferencing due to COVID-19 restrictions –  In attendance Mike Bonk, Charlie Kerrigan, Mike Thomasson, Buddy Jackson, Diane Boyea and Ellen Braswell of Pro-Com.
2. Annual Meeting for May 26, will be postponed due to state mandated meeting limits.  When it is determined that a meeting can be held Pro-Com will send a letter to residence to insure the 30day notification time line is meet.  If restrictions are extended other options will be considered.
3. Pool – Opening Day will be delay until the State restrictions are lifted.  Charlie did speak to the Aquatic company and contracts will be revised.  Additional areas to be considered prior to opening will be: available of life guards which may require limiting day an or hours, allowing guest / grandchildren, and restricting the number of people who can be at the pool to safely exercise social distancing policies.
4. Letter was issued to residents at 548 Donner Way, regarding the height of the statues in the front yard.  At this date, no response has been received.  The board agrees that May 1 an additional communication will be sent and ProCom will contact our attorney to determine fees.  





